BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

DAVID HAUBERT
SUPERVISOR, FIRST DISTRICT

To whom it may concern,

The Office of the Alameda County District 1 previously awarded $50,000 to fund kitchen upgrades at the
Alameda County 4-H Camp facility that has historically been held at the Las Posadas Forest located in
Angwin. The funds were provided for kitchen improvements to meet Napa Health standards. As a result
of the Covid-19 Pandemic no Alameda 4-H Camp was held in 2020 or 2021. During this time period, Cal
Fire did an evaluation of the infrastructure and facilities at the Las Posadas location and told 4-H that
their camp could not be held there until the State was able to "bring everything up to code". This could
cost millions of dollars and given their budget and other priorities it would be many years before 4-H
could hold camp at Las Posadas again, if ever.

We are requesting that the Las Posadas 4-H Camp Board return the Donated funds and that the funds be
given to Alameda County 4-H Leaders Council earmarked for “Alameda County Outdoor Camp Program”.

Alameda County 4-H needs to restart camp at a new facility and begin the process of getting new
families interested in sending their children to Camp. Alameda County District 1 Supervisor David
Haubert and former Alameda County District 1 Supervisor Scott Haggerty are authorizing Alameda
County 4-H to use the $50,000 that was allocated for kitchen improvement at Las Posadas to be
reallocated to Alameda County Camp program to restart the Alameda Camp Program.

Please, do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions or concerns by phone at 510-272-
6691 or by email David.Haubert@acgov.org

Sincerely,

Raoid & Yoot

Vice President of the Alameda County Board of Supervisors
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